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On the afternoon of 26 May 1971 we observed a singing Traill's Flycatcher 
(Empidonax traillii) at leisure in a briery and bushy thicket just east of Lake Raleigh in 
Wake County, N.C. Because the spring migration across North Carolina was late this 
year, we assumed that the bird was a late transient. 

We visited this area regularly beginning in mid-June, and not only found one Traill's 
Flycatcher, but a total of five birds. Four of the birds were males, all singing the 
"fitz-bew" song and apparently on territory. An intensive study of one of the males 
revealed an apparent mate that was very shy and occasionally associated with the singing 
male. This pair was watched carefully for the next month but no nesting evidence was 
found. The other three males were not as thoroughly studied, and no females were found 
with any of them. The flycatchers were last heard singing on 10 July, but their "weet" 
or "wit" call was heard much of the summer. The last date we saw the species at Raleigh 
was 3 August. All of the birds were in two bushy thickets and along a willow-lined creek 
in an area about 20 acres in size. 

North Wilkesboro is the only known nesting locality for the Traill's Flycatcher in 
North Carolina. However, this species has recently been found in the summer of 1969 
near Franklin (Chat, 35:55) and at Chapel Hill in 1971 (Chat, in press). Also single birds 
were recorded on Breeding Bird Surveys near Brevard in 1968 and 1969 by Elizabeth 
Ball (data supplied by the Migratory Bird Populations Station, Laurel, Md.). In late May 
1971, Robert J. Hader (pers. com .) saw and heard several birds calling in typical nesting 
habitat along the French Broad River at Brevard. All of these records indicate that this 
species is increasing in the state in summer. More field work is needed to determine 
whether or not this flycatcher is actually nesting at these new localities and whether or 
not the Raleigh and Chapel Hill birds are an isolated population away from the 
mountains. 
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